## M ISSIO NARIES OF THE PREC IO US BLO O D



CINCINNATI PROVINCE
Office of Mission Advancement
431 E. Second St.
Dayton OH 45402-1764

mission@cpps-preciousblood.org Phone: 937-228-9263 Fax: 937-228-6878

April 2, 2020

## Dear Friend,

For all of us, Lent 2020 turned out to be quite different than we expected, and maybe different than anything we've ever experienced before. The effects of the coronavirus and how it has brought the human world to halt on some levels, and ramped up human planning and ingenuity on other levels, has been amazing to watch. And we're more than just watching it: we're all participants in it. I hope that you and your family are able to stay healthy and keep your footing during these days of uncertainty. During Lent and Holy Week, our focus is drawn to the cross and to the hope of the resurrection. That's especially true this year; the love of God is a truth that can sustain us.

One thing that can help is to realize that we're all in this together. Not just the people of our own community or country, but all the people in the world. In our day-to-day lives, we can

sometimes forget that we're all brothers and sisters. Our Church, with its arms that stretch across every border to encircle us all, is a living example of that. When you reflect on the Sunday Gospel, others are hearing the same sacred message, spoken in Croatian or Portuguese or Vietnamese. Their sorrows, fears and joys are the same as ours, and like us, they pray and grow together as a faith family.

One Sunday morning in February, Fr. Bill Beuth, C.PP.S., traveled to celebrate Mass in the village of El Chan I in the La Labor region of Guatemala. He was greeted by a handmade archway decorated with balloons. The village was celebrating the Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes, the patroness of its chapel. The night before, almost everybody had been up



Musicians lead the singing at Our Lady of Lourdes Chapel.

late taking part in a procession through the narrow streets of the village. There was music, followed by fireworks, followed by more music. The music carried to all the little villages in the surrounding hills, and it sounded like fun. You probably would have loved it.

The next morning, the chapel was full as Fr. Bill proclaimed the Gospel, preached, and invited all to the table of the Lord through the Eucharist. Maybe at the same time, you were receiving the Eucharist in your own parish. The Lord was inviting us all, regardless of our language, our culture or our station in life. Come to the table, God said, and partake of the feast.

(Please detach from letter and return with your gift in the envelope provided.)

Yes, I would like to help C.PP.S. Missionaries in Latin America.	
☐ I would like to make a gift of \$	ACCOUNT:
☐ I would like to pledge \$ ☐ a month ☐ a quarter  We will send you pledge forms and envelopes.  Please make your check payable to: Society of the Precious Blood	
To make a donation by credit card, please use the reverse side of this form or visit our website:  cpps-preciousblood.org	If you would like to receive email updates from the Missionaries of the Precious Blood, please provide your email address:
PayPal*	
All gifts count toward the <i>Missionary Hearts</i> Mission and Ministry Society membership levels.  I have or wish to include the Missionaries in my estate planning.	